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Rowan Class 
Year 1 Rowan Class have been learning about Mary Seacole. We wrote letters to explain why it is so 
important that children learn about her at school.  
 

     
 
Reception Class 
Reception have been using their creative skills at home and at school. They have been making Pokemon 
cities, 3D castles and shadow puppets. They all look fantastic! 
 

    
 

   



  
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Silver Birch  
On Monday, we welcomed Year 6 back to school. We wrote backwards stories, started our new class 
book, solved two-step algebraic equations and hunted for invertebrates in the garden.  
 

     
 

The Garden Classroom 
We would like to offer our thanks and support for the wonderful ideas and interventions, past and 
present, which we have had from our colleagues at The Garden Classroom (based in King Henry's 
Walk).   They have some great resources on their 
website:  https://www.thegardenclassroom.org.uk/.   TGC is a small charity that works to connect 
urban children, families and community to nature.  They are fighting for financial survival at the 
moment and if anyone is interested in making a donation please 
visit https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/help-tgc 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GRASMERE VALUES 
Respect 

ϝ ¢ǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ  ϝ¦ǎƛƴƎ ƳŀƴƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎ  
ϝ±ŀƭǳƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻƴ 

Kindness 
*Being a good friend. Sharing and taking turns  *Working with others productively 

Creativity 
*Thinking about new ideas and following your imagination  *Trying new things and believing in yourself 

Bravery 
*Trying your best ς Never giving up  *Supporting each other to achieve 

Black Lives Matter 
Staff at Grasmere have been following world events closely and 
have joined with people around the world to express their concerns 
about ongoing, systemic racism. We would like to say that we stand 
in solidarity with the Black Asian Minority Ethic community and very 
much in support of the changes that we hope will come about from 
the Black Lives Matter campaign. As a team, we are going to be 
working closely with the NEU to decolonise the curriculum and 
create a diverse, inclusive and exciting curriculum that truly 
celebrates all communities. We hope to see this revised curriculum 
in place for September but for now, teachers will be sharing 
opportunities for more diverse learning through Seesaw, and we 
hope you will join us in exploring these. You may want to look at a 
parents' guide to explaining the issues around Black Lives matter on 
https://www.grasmere.hackney.sch.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2020/06/Parents-guide-to-black-lives-matter.pdf  
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